On July 18, 2005, Board Member Debra Robinson submitted the following question regarding Board Item P2  MultiVisor Emergency RF Locator System

Question:
Why are we going with this sole source product instead of a product selected by competitive bidding?  Is the plan to use this type of intrusion alarm at all new schools? 

Response:
The locator system on its own would require significant infrastructure installation, therefore, making it cost prohibitive to implement.  Utilizing a new company would require all new infrastructure, wiring, control boards, equipment, new software programming, etc.  A new company would not be able to interface with our current system.  The mfg of our current main control board/system, Volution, has designed a device that will perform “location detection” utilizing our existing intrusion alarm system infrastructure/wiring.
The Multivisor system allows us the ability to add other devices that perform other functions in addition to intrusion detection without the cost of installing new infrastructure throughout the District.
To clarify, an intrusion alarm system is designed to detect motion inside a building.  This system we are proposing is not defined strictly as an “intrusion alarm system”.  This system is actually a location identifier.  The intent is to determine where a person is physically located in case of an emergency and is unable to call for help by any other means.
The intent is to utilize this system throughout the District.
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